
  

 

 DATE SPONSOR EVENT 
Wow! So many events we couldnôt put them all on the front pageélook inside to find much more! 

April 13  St. Lukes Methodist  Living Last Supper, 7 PM 

April 14  St. Lukes Methodist  106 th  Annual Good Friday Community Service, St. Lu kes, 12 -3 PM 

April 20  Children of Abraham  Wartburg Seminary Chapel, 7:00 PM (Final spring meeting!)  

April 22  Tri States Islamic Center  Mosque Grand Opening, 3 -5 PM, 4980 Radford Ct.  

April 24  University of Dubuque  Celebrate Africa! 5:30 PM, Blades Hall, University of Dubuque  

April 25  DACU DACU Delegates Meeting, Hillcrest Hadley Chapel, 7:00 PM  

April 27  Inclusive Dubuque  Film ñI Am Not Your Negroò, Mindframe Theater, 7 PM (Free) 

April 2 8 Inclusive Dubuque   Dr. Jennifer Harvey, ñThe Journey towards Racial Healingò, Wartburg 
Seminary, 6:30 to 8:00 PM  

April 2 9 Inclusive Dubuque  Workshop ñThe Journey Towards Racial Healingò, 9 AM to 4 PM. 
Wartbury Seminary, Registration Required (see page 5)  

May 5  Church Women United  May Friendship Day Continental  Brunch ,Program & Service  
Shalom Spirituality Center   1001 Davis Street  

 
 

 

 
 

DACU Delegatesô Meeting  

   
Tuesday, April 25 

 
Hillcrest Hadley Chapel 

2005 Hillcrest Road (Accessible) 
7:00 PM 

    (Parking- Enter lot by Hillcrest electronic 
message board) 

  
Program :  ñFoster Care in the Areaò  

Chris Barnett ï Foster Care Involvement  in 
Dubuque County 

Youth member of AMP ï   óAchieving Maximum 
Potentialô  Impacts Lives of Youth  

View Informational displays 
  

You are also encouraged to bring non-perishable food 
and paper goods for the Dubuque Food Pantry. 

All are welcome! 

  

Upcoming DACU Delegates Meetings  
 

Join Us!  Bring A Friend!  
All locations are Accessible  

 
            May 23:  Sinsinawa Gathering Place 
            585 County Road Z, Sinsinawa, 7:00 PM 

(At the Rotunda Building; Passenger Drop off 
Area at Entrance Door) 
Spring Prayer Service: Understanding Poverty 
Dubuque Food Pantry; Dubuque Rescue 
Mission; People in Need (P.I.N.); CROP Hunger 
Walk 
 

June and July:  No Delegatesô Meetings 
 

August 22:  Dubuque Arboretum Porch 
3800 Arboretum Drive, 6:00 PM 
Delegate Potluck Picnic & Social  
Program:  Understanding Millenials 
 

September  26:   St. Elias Orthodox Church 
419 N. Grandview  7:00 PM   
Prescription Pain Medications & Opiods 
Epidemic     
                           
October  24:  Immanuel Congregational UCC      
1795 Jackson Street, 7:00 PM 
YOUTH PROJECTS: Dubuque Refugee 
Children, Multicultural Family Center, & Peace 
Builders Institute (Off street parking)                   
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We, the members of DACU, people of diverse faiths and beliefs, are united by our belief in God, our concerns for justice and our 
call to serve others.  Through prayerful dependence on God and respectful cooperation with each other, we will make a difference 
in our world by fostering an awareness and understanding of human need.  We will be a supportive presence in this community 
and beyond through th e generous sharing of our time, talents, and resources.   Mission Statement adopted 10/22/ 1996. 

www.DACUonline.org/  
 

 

 



DACU Board Report  
 

As of March 31, two congregations have contributed to DACU 
for the month.  Thank you to St. Columbkille Catholic Church 
and Resurrection Catholic Church for supporting DACU 
Projects! 
 

FY 201 7 Monthly Balance Sheet Report 

3/ 31 /201 7 

 March  201 7 

YEAR TO  

DATE 

BUDGET 

20 17 

Income $     623.75 $ 10,346.95  $7500.00 

Expenses $      126.21 $   6,705.00 $7500.00 

 Ending Balance as of 3/ 31 /201 7:  $ 3,641.95  

Please help us to support our DACU projects! 
Checks should be made payable to ñDubuque Area 

Congregations Unitedò and sent to: 
DACU Treasurer, 

P.O. Box 811, Dubuque IA  52004 
 
The DACU Board meets the first Wednesday of each month at 
4:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church. Board meetings are 
always open to the members of DACU. 
 
 

UDACU Projects  

 
 

People In Need (P.I.N.) .  

Do you know of someone in need? 
Here is the P.I.N. assist number:  (563) 581-7995 

Please leave a message since this is only a recorded line. 
Potential clients should not call; only social service agencies, 
churches/congregations and DACU organizations should refer 

potential clients. Application via phone only. 
 

Currently our main requests are for assistance with 
heating and rent.  We are helping as many as we can.  
Remember that all of your contributions go directly to 

assists!  Overhead costs are covered through the Board 
members and DACU. 

Please send donations to:  Tom Stovall, PIN Treasurer, 
3345 Tibey Court, Dubuque, IA  52002-2849 

  

 

Dubuque Rescue Mission  

 
      Our ministry to the lost and forsaken continues with 
great compassion and love.  Hearing some of the stories 
is heart-wrenching.  With the Lenten season in full swing 
the washing of the feet ritual will be on Thursday April 
13

th
 at 1:00 pm in the Mission Chapel.  They are not 

required to take part in this ritual to receive shoes and 
socks. We have a new laundry and shower facility now 
open. The new garden managers Ashley Noonan and 
Assistant Carolyn Scherf are off to a great start. They are 
also working with the kitchen staff to see that all 
volunteers who provide food are following the guidelines 
of the Balanced Tray initiative. We are however always 
grateful for any and all food donations. Morning prayer 
continues to be offered at 10 am Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday when our great director, Riv. Rick Mihm is 
present to preside. Worship is also offered at 7 pm on 
Sunday evening.  
 

DACU Rescue Mission Representative  
Maryann Caudill LoGuidice 

608.642.1270   
https://www.facebook.com/DBQRescue/ 

 
    

 
 

Dubuque Food Pantry  
 

     Greetings! What a beautiful start to Spring! We had 
the pleasure of hosting the monthly DACU delegates 
meeting here at the Food Pantry in March. Thank you to 
all of you who came to tour our updated facility. 
      We are getting ready to have our "Lunches to Go" 
Program again this Summer.  We will be increasing our 
outreach to the community by increasing the number of 
days from 2 days per week to 4 days per week. The 
"Lunches to Go" will start Friday, June 2 - Friday, August 
18, 10:30 ï Noon for ages newborn -18 years. 
This is open to anyone in the Dubuque Area. 
Our goal is to serve 75 children each day! We will be 
sending flyers to Social Agencies, Churches, and 
Schools.  Please help spread the word. 
  

Theresa Caldwell, Manager 
583-4440 

P.S. Like us on Facebook! (ñDubuque Food Pantryò) 
Drop off hours are:  Mon., Wed., Fri. from 8:00 am to 

4:00 pm. and Tues. 8:00 am to Noon 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.facebook.com/DBQRescue/


DACU Community  
 

Summit UCC  

Evening Lenten DVD Study 

ñThe Easter Experience:  What if what happened 
then changes everything now?ò 

Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. ï 7:45 p.m. 
Summit Congregational UCC 2885 JF Kennedy Rd. 

Each session will involve Gathering Music & Prayer, a 
DVD Clip, Time for Discussion, Reflection, Prayer & Post 

Gathering Reflection for the week ahead. 
Final Session: 

April 12th ï My Hope Is Secure 

For more information contact Rev. Karen Candee,                                                          
summitucc@msn.com 

St. Lukeôs United Methodist 

 
Living Last Supper 

 
     St. Luke's United Methodist Church, 1199 Main (Alley 
entrance accessible) will host re-enactment of 
Leonardo Da Vinci's "The Last Supper' on April 13, 2017 
at 7:00 pm. Performers are a group of Christian men of 
Dubuque area communities. This is the 19th year of 
presenting the production of praise, worship and dance. 
A nursery will be provided. A free-will offering will 
support local charities.  Community is invited. 
      Note: Emmaus Bible College, 2570 Asbury Road will 
host the "Living Last Supper" on April 14 at 7:00 pm. 

 
Sinsinawa Mound Center  

  
Sarah Barnes will offer Canvas Painting Classes 
beginning Jan. 28, April 18, July 13, and Sept 7, 2017 
from 1 ï 4 p.m. The registration deadline is one week 
prior to the class. The Program offering is $35 and 
everything is provided for you. 
 
Retreat: The Work That Reconnects: Recovering the 
Story of Interbeing - August 19--20 
 Based on the wisdom of deep ecologist Joanna Macy, 
this engaging retreat transports us from the cultural story 
of separation and into the felt experience of interbeing. 
We will follow a 4-step process of: Gratitude, Sharing our 
Plan, Seeing with New Eyes, and Going Forth. We will 
connect with the cry of the Earth from within our own 
hearts, release discouragement, and find sustenance to 
go forth as interconnected and well-sourced agents of 
change. Facilitator: Carolyn Griffeth 
 

For more information on events at Sinsinawa, call or visit 
the Mound:  585 County Road Z, Sinsinawa, WI 53824, 

(608) 748-4411.  OR visit their website:  
https://www.sinsinawa.org/moundcenter/events_retreats.cfm 

mailto:summitucc@msn.com
https://www.sinsinawa.org/moundcenter/events_retreats.cfm


Tri State Islamic Center  

 

 

 

Dubuque Ministerium  

 

The Dubuque Ministerium is open to all religious leaders 
in Dubuque and the surrounding area. The Ministerium 
meets the second Tuesday of each month at 12:00 
Noon.  Lunches are provided with a requested donation 
of $5.  Here is the schedule: 
 
2016 - 2017 Season: 
May 9

th
 - Fr. Thomas Toale at St. Patrickôs 

 
For more information contact Fr. Dustin Lyon,                          
Ministerium President, at 563-583-5902 or 
dustin.lyon@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Multicultural Family Center  

University of Dubuque  

Clarke University  

and many, many more!  

 

 

Inclusive Dubuque  

SAVE THE DATE! 
Friday, April 28, 2017 & Saturday, April 29, 2017 

 
     Dr. Jennifer Harvey, Drake University professor, 
Huffington Post blogger, and adviser to faith 
communities, academic audiences, government entities, 
and businesses around the nation, is coming to 
Dubuque to discuss and workshop the ideas in her book, 
Dear White Christians:  For Those Still Longing for 
Racial Reconciliation.   
     Harveyôs book has been praised as ñone of the most 
valuable contributions to the work of anti-racism in 
recent years.ò  She challenges people of all faiths (and 
those without) to listen to leaders of color who urge that 
equity efforts begin with repair rather than reconciliation, 

mailto:dustin.lyon@gmail.com


in order to move toward the genuinely diverse 
partnerships that mark healthy communities. 
 

For more details, email Katrina@dbqfoundation.org  

 
 

 

Shalom Spirituality Center  

 

What Do You Want Your ñLife Statementò To Be? 
Tuesday, April 18th 2017 9:30 ï 11:30 AM 
 
An informational session and brunch to discuss values-
based preparations for estate planning, funeral 
arrangements and charitable giving. 
Offering: Free. Registration Deadline: 4/11    
 
Administrative Professionals Luncheon: Seeing The 
Humor In Every Day While Finding The Work-Life 
Balance. Speaker: Amy Gilligan Executive Editor & 
Columnist, Telegraph Herald. Wednesday, April 26, 
11:30 AM-1:00 PM. Bring your office staff to our annual 
luncheon. Amy will present us with a little fun, 
inspiration, and perspective. 
Offering: $13. Registration Deadline: 4/21 
 
Journey Into Conscious Aging 
Thursday, April 27, 9:00 AM-3:30 PM 
Aging with gratitude, consciousness, forgiveness, grief, 
listening, and wisdom. This reflective workshop is 

appropriate for those 60 & over.Offering: $45, includes 
lunch. Registration Deadline: 4/24 
 

Read about upcoming events in Shalomôs own 
information-filled online newsletter! 

http://www.shalomretreats.org/programs.html 
 

For registration: phone 563-582-3592,e-mail 
info@shalomretreats.org, or visit 

www.shalomretreats.org 
Franciscan Center for Hospitality, Prayer, & Spirituality 

1001 DavisΟDubuque, IA 52001 

 

 

 
 

Church Women United  

 

 
            All are welcome! 
Sponsored by Dubuque Area Church Women United 

Contact person: Sue Hattel 563-556-1394 
 

 

mailto:Katrina@dbqfoundation.org
http://www.shalomretreats.org/programs.html
mailto:info@shalomretreats.org
http://www.shalomretreats.org/


Resurrection Catholic Church  

 
 TIME TO REV UP: RESOLVE AGAIN: 

 NO PLASTIC BAGS!  
For the past 6 years, the Res Green Team 

has suggested that parishioners ñgive upò single 
use plastic bags, along with embracing prayer, 

almsgiving and fasting. In Dubuque, this issue has 
recently been re-introduced for city council 

consideration, and is being reviewed in the Iowa 
legislature. While awaiting further state and city 

discussions, Res parishioners might wonder: "What's the 
fuss about those bags?ò 

Å A continual litter problem, it takes 15 to 1000 years for 
plastic bags to break down in landfills 

Å One million seabirds and marine mammals die each 
year by ingesting plastic bag pieces  

  
Concerned that youôll forget to BYOB  
(Bring Your Own Bags into stores?) 

 
Å Tie a green ribbon on your keychain as a reminder 
Å Have a point person (kids are great at this) to remind 

you to tote in your totes 
Å Store your cloth bags in your back seat, not your trunk. 

They are easier to notice for BYOB 
Å In store, you suddenly realize that you left your tote in 
car, go back to retrieve! Green Teamers suggest that it 
takes two return trips to your car to retrieve your bag. 

After that, the habit is with you forever :-) 
Good green luck!  

 

 

Habitat for Humanity  

 

     Habitat for Humanity is promoting its Brush With 
Kindness Program. A Brush With Kindness helps low 
income homeowners who struggle to maintain the 
exterior of their homes to reclaim their homes with pride 
and dignity. Types of external projects we are looking for 
but not limited to:  Painting, patching, landscaping, yard 
clean-up, minor repairs, weatherization, building decks 
and ramps.  If you have projects for Habitat contact our 
office at Dubuque/Jackson Counties Habitat for 
Humanity, 900 Jackson St., Suite LL5-2E, Dubuque, IA 
52001.  Phone 563.556.2195.  
Director@habitatdubuque.org.    
 
 
 

 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church  

 

 
 

 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship  

 
UUFDôs Historic District Coffee House spring schedule:  

March 18 7pm, May 20, 7pm.   Open mike events to 
support local talent.  Free with donations (non- 
perishables or cash) going to the Food Pantry. 

For further information contact:   
bruceschmidt@centurytel.net or         

rocheart3@msn.com  
 

 
 

Loras College  

 

THE LORAS COLLEGE PEACE INSTITUTE 
August 4, 5 & 6 

    We are in a unique stage in history where globalization is 
increasingly complex. Our neighbors are no longer simply 
people who live next door, but reach across the globe and 
whose lives and faith traditions often differ dramatically from 
our own. Differences have the capacity to divide, but they donôt 
have to. Our global realities paired with the divisions in our own 
country demand a new approach to forming future leaders. The 
Loras College Peace Institute is a three-day camp experience 

mailto:Director@habitatdubuque.org

